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 Draft Minutes of a meeting of Alfriston Parish Council (APC), held in the Alfriston War Memorial Hall on Monday 17th March 2025 at 7.15pm
__________________________________________________________________________________
Present:
Cllr D Monteath-Wilson (Chair)	Cllr A Harris
Cllr S Daw			Cllr J Spring
							

In attendance:
Mrs Suzanna Dry – Parish Clerk & RFO
There were approximately 6 members of the public present.

210. Chairman’s Welcome
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and wished everyone a happy St. Patrick’s Day.
The Chair advised that Nigel Baelz had withdrawn his application for Councillor which left only one applicant.  As a result Agenda Item No. 230 Public Questions would now be held after Agenda Item No. 231 Councillor Vacancy.

211. Public Questions 
Nick Beechey mentioned the riverbank on the other side of White Bridge is quite a mess after dredging vehicles being on it and asked if APC knew of any plans to improve it.   Cllr Harris replied he did not know of any but will make enquiries.  Action Point 1.

212. Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Parkinson and Cllr Watkins.

213. Update from MP  
James MacCleary’s MP’s report was read out at the meeting and is attached to the minutes (Appendix A).  The Clerk confirmed James MacCleary’s office had been in touch wishing to arrange an informal ‘meet and greet’ with James MacCleary in the village.   The evening of Tuesday 5th August had been suggested.  Cllrs all AGREED this date.  The Clerk was asked to report this back to James MacCleary’s office.   Action Point 2.
214. Update from Cllr Stephen Shing – East Sussex County Council 
Cllr Shing presented his report to the meeting a copy is attached to the minutes.  (Appendix B).  


215. Update from Cllr David Greaves  -  Wealden District Council 
Cllr Greaves presented his report to the meeting, a copy is attached to the minutes.  (Appendix C).  

216. Declaration of interest
Cllr Daw declared an interest as she is a Church Warden, trustee of Children with Cancer and the Women’s Institute.  
217. Minutes
Cllr Harris proposed and Cllr Spring seconded a motion that the unadopted minutes of the APC meeting held on 17th February 2025, were a true and accurate record. It was unanimously RESOLVED  that the Chair duly sign the minutes as an accurate record.    
218. Finance
To approve the Statement of Finances for March 2025 as attached to the Agenda.   Cllr Daw proposed & Cllr Harris seconded a motion these be approved.  This was unanimously RESOLVED.  The Clerk will arrange a Qtr4 Finance meeting and Personnel meeting for April.  Action Point 3. 
219. Annual Parish Assembly  -  April 2025
Cllrs discussed and AGREED to hold the Annual Parish Assembly on a separate date to the APC meeting, so that neither meeting was rushed.  The date of Monday 14th April at 7.15pm was suggested, Cllrs present were happy with this date and the Clerk was asked to check with Cllr Watkins and Cllr Parkinson before confirming 14th April.   Action Point 4.  It was AGREED that a representative from Wealden District Council and Sussex Police would be invited to speak on decriminalisation of parking and also CityFibre on their planned work in the village.  The Clerk was asked to arrange this.   Action Point 5.

220. Coffeehouse Conversations
The Chair confirmed all portfolios have now had a coffeehouse conversation and suggested they are paused until the Autumn, when they will start again.  This was unanimously AGREED.

221. Report on Highways & Twittens – Cllr Vacancy
CityFibre  -  As minuted in item no. 219 CityFibre will be invited to speak at the Annual Parish Meeting in April, to discuss project Gigabit.  (Details attached to the Agenda).
Willows Car Park  -  Wealden D.C. have increased the parking charges with effect from 1st April 2025.  Details of these have been put on the APC website and sent out via Mailchimp.  Copy attached with the minutes  (Appendix D).    WDC have also advised that there has been vandalism in the car park, specifically targeting the QR code.  This has been reported to the Police.
222. Report on Allotments & Recreation Ground – Cllr Daw.
Allotments  - We have a problem with rubble being used to hold down cardboard on an allotment it is strictly forbidden to use rubble or broken down rubble.  The Clerk was asked to send a letter with a copy of the rules and regulations Action Point 6.  Spring is in the air at the allotment and some are looking amazing thank you. All renewable notices have now gone out many have renewed we are waiting for a reply from a few. If there is anyone who could make a notice board we would be grateful.  There has been mixed response to the notice advising deposits will be taken from January 2026.   Cllr Daw has explained that this is not coming into effect until 2026 and therefore allotment holders have a year’s notice.   The Chair mentioned that deposits are common practice in Parish Councils.     
Playground   -  All is looking good I’m keeping checking for weeds and ivy in front of the new fence, the old sign of no dogs allowed has been repaired and is ready to be put back thank you Arron. I still have not heard back about the Playground Committee or if indeed there is one, if someone could let me know please.  Cllr Harris thanked previous Cllrs on APC for helping to get the playground installed, which is a wonderful facility.


Recreation Ground  -  Cricket season will start soon so not a lot to report the hole from the Rec to the allotments has been refilled as logs keep getting moved, the hawthorn is looking GORGEOUS with its blossom a sure sign spring is on its way.   Cllr Daw mentioned the W.I. would like to hold a car boot sale at the Recreation Ground on Sunday 4th May with funds going to the W.I.    Cllrs AGREED unanimously to this request, with the usual proviso of public liability insurance and a risk assessment being in place.   As APC have no objection Cllr Daw will now check with the Cricket Club.   

223. Report on Public Transport – Cllr Harris
Cllr Harris read out the following report from Richard Harris of Cuckmere Buses:    The Arts Bus has been running all winter on Friday, Saturday, Sunday with an extensive two hourly service between Lewes and Eastbourne , stopping at Charleston Farm House, Alfriston Coach Park and Seven Sisters Country Park.  This service has especially benefited those of us traveling to Lewes, with only a 25 minute journey time in comfortable modern buses and with fully trained and qualified, and friendly volunteer drivers .  Can we find a way to promote these valuable services and also the current recruitment drive for new volunteer drivers?     As well as the report being in the minutes, It was suggested that Cuckmere Buses place an advert in Cuckmere News.   

224. Report on Environment & Countryside – Cllr Harris reported:
An interesting period weatherwise since the last meeting in February, particularly when compared with the same period last year.  Last night saw the first recordable rainfall for 18 days – and that was only ½ mm.
Since the 17th February, 35mm, less than 1.5 inches, of rain has fallen, compared with 465mm, about 18 inches, for the same period last year.  Rain fell on 8 days, compared with 23 days last year.
The average daytime temperatures was 9.15 c, down 1 degree on last year, and the average nighttime temperature 3.4 c, down 1.3 degrees on last year.
So, a very dry period, and consequently there have been no flooding events.
I have received no reports of issues relating to footpaths or rights of way, but have reported a couple of comparatively minor obstructions to East Sussex via their website. 

225. Report on Strategic Planning – Cllr Parkinson 

Cllr Parkinson’s report was attached to the Agenda.  The Chair read out the report and asked for any questions, there was none.

226. Report on Tye –  Cllr Spring

Cllr Spring reported back on the planned Cuckmere Valley sustainable event – there is a meeting being held next week and hoping the date for it will be over the August bank holiday, looking at the Saturday as previously mentioned. 
Tye Footpath  -  salting of the footpaths has not been necessary over the last few weeks.  Cllr Spring has been carrying out visual checks when weather dictates.
Water Fountain  -  Cllr Spring has requested quotes for a new fountain and looking into grants that may assist this.   The Chair asked if all Cllrs are happy for Cllr Spring to proceed with this, all AGREED.  Action Point 7.  Cllr Spring is also getting quotes to repair & maintain the current water fountain so that APC can decide if this is feasible.  Action Point 8.   

Cllr Daw mentioned the concrete bollard at the bottom of the Tye Footpath that has been completely knocked over.   Cllr Spring and the Clerk to look into getting this replaced.  Action Point 9.  Replacement bollard will be wooden as per APC policy on new bollards.

227. Report from Planning Committee – Cllr Monteath-Wilson (in Cllr Watkins absence).
272.1 Applications considered by APC Planning Committee since last meeting:
 Ref No:  SDNP/25/00973/NMA – Pyewacket, 19 Deans Rd, Alfriston  -  No Objection
 227.2 Applications notified or awaiting decision from SDNPA
 Ref. No:  SDNP/24/04174/HOUS– Little Winton, Alfriston Rd, Alfriston  -  Approved
 
    
227.3 Enforcement updates from SDNPA -  None

Alfriston Court, Sloe Lane  -   The Chair gave some background on the SDNPA proposal to include Alfriston Court on their Local Plan under sites for ‘possible future development’.   No planning applications had been received, it is simply to list this site as a possible site for development in the future.  This would be for an extension of the existing building only.

228. Reports from Outside Bodies
228.1 Heartstart  -  Report attached (Appendix E).  The Chair thanked Cllr Watkins for organising the defibrillator training. Cllr Spring commented it was a very interesting and informative evening.
					
228.2 Alfriston Emergency Group   -  No report.

228.3 Flood Forum  -  Nothing to report this month.

228.4 Neighbourhood Watch  - No report.

228.5 Twinning Committee  - Report sent out with the Agenda and read out at the meeting.
	
228.6 St Andrew’s Church -  The music concert on Sunday raised over £2,000.00 for the Church and our thanks go to Katharine Arnold for arranging it.  Leaflets are now out for the Music Festival in June.

228.7 Clergy House  -  Report read out at the meeting and attached (Appendix F).  
  
228.8 Alfriston War Memorial Hall  - No report.

228.9 Speedwatch -  No report, currently on hold.



228.10 Events  -  
Sunday 4th May VE Day Celebration, Afternoon Tea on The Tye from 2pm, this has been advertised in the Cuckmere News.  Hoping tables will be supplied by AWMH, bring your own chairs and food.   Live music from the ‘Land Girls’, games and cakes being sold by the W.I.  Funds raised from the cake sales will go to the W.I.  

OCC are organising an Easter Eggstravaganza on Saturday 19th April.  Posters are displayed around the village.

229. Correspondence to The Clerk – Asking for permission from the council.

Wedding Photos on The Glebe – 12th April 2025  -  Cllrs AGREED, as per appendix F on the agenda.
Wedding Social Space on The Glebe – 27th September 2025  -  Cllrs AGREED to this request, on the proviso that there is no roping off of the area and no equipment is left out.   The Clerk was asked to write to confirm this .  Action Point 10.
Wedding A boards  - 29th March 2025  -  Cllr Spring confirmed the request was for boards outside the AWMH & OCC and not on The Tye itself.   Cllrs had no objection to this, but permission would need to be obtained from the AWMH & OCC.

230. Public Questions

The Chair closed the meeting at 8.20pm and opened the floor to public questions.  The meeting was then re-opened at 8.22pm.

231.  Councillor Vacancy
231.1   Rebecca Embry gave her introduction to Cllrs.
231.2   It was RESOLVED that Agenda Item No. 231 is to be discussed in confidence, and the press and public be excluded in accordance with the provisions of Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, in view of the business to be discussed.
231.3.  To Discuss and Decide on Co-Option of new Councillor.  Cllrs retired to the Committee Room for discussion.
231.4.  Cllrs unanimously RESOLVED to accept Rebecca Embry as a co-opted Councillor and this was announced to the meeting.   Cllrs welcomed Rebecca Embry to APC and invited her to join Cllrs at the table where she signed her Declaration of Acceptance of Office, Code of Conduct and Summons Consent.

232. Date of next meeting –  The next meeting will be held one week later than usual, on Monday 28th April 2025 in the AWMH at 7:15pm.  Due to Easter.
The Chair closed the meeting at 8.45pm
Please see Appendices attached below and\or on the website


Appendix A   -  MP James MacCleary’s Report
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Appendix B   -  Cllr Shing ESCC Report
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Appendix C   - Cllr Greaves WDC Report
[image: ]
[image: ]
[image: ]
Appendix D   -  Willows Car Park Charges Notice
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Appendix E   - Report from Heartstart – Cllr Watkins
We held a defibrillator familiarisation and CPR session on 11th March which was attended by over 30 villagers.  This was run together with Eastbourne Area Community First Responders.  They were given practical demonstrations as well as being able to practice themselves the various aspects of basic life support.  It ended with a real life story which showed how important these skills are.  Hopefully they took away with them some useful information should the occasion arise.  Thank you to everyone who attended.  We also now have someone who is interested in becoming a Responder.  
Appendix F   - Report from Clergy House
After a winter of conservation work and a thankfully less flooded time in the garden we will be opening for the new season on Friday 4th April.  We will be open Fridays and Saturdays until the 1st November.  We will be holding many events throughout the year and special openings such as on Easter Sunday.  Thank you."
Holly Jones, Site Manager, National Trust, Alfriston Clergy House, 01323 871961 nationaltrust.org.uk 
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Exceat Bridge: £4.6 Million Wasted with No Progress   East Sussex County Council has already spent £4.6 million on the Exceat Bridge project  without delivering any visible progress. At the recent Cabinet meeting, the council deferred  a decision yet again, reviewing funding options — including reallocating money   from the Bus  Services Improvement Plan. This dithering is unacceptable.     They are proposing a 22 week closure of the bridge, which is unacceptable and would  have a devastating impact on Alfriston with traffic levels. I have called for an urgent  meeting to suggest alternative arrangements.   Havens Food Hub at Risk   The Havens Food Co - Operative, which rescues surplus food from 19 supermarkets for  local families and food banks, faces closure due to a funding shortfall. If you can, please  support them via their LocalGiving page..   Local Government Reorganisation   The government has delayed elections scheduled for this May and launched a consultation  on new council structures. I challenged the deputy Prime Minister on the delay in the  House Commons. Whilst this is disappointing for resident to lose their say on how  our  communities are governed, in the mean time I encourage residents to share their views to  ensure fairer representation and better local accountability.   Sussex and Brighton devolution  -   GOV.UK   Holding Southern Water to Account   I met with the CEO of Southern Water to demand urgent action on sewage spills, support  for Seaford Beach’s Blue Flag status, and official bathing water designation for the  Cuckmere River. Our waterways deserve better.   Safer Rural Roads   I was recently on BBC Radio Sussex to discuss rural road safety.. I will keep pushing for  lower speed limits and safer walking routes.   Getting in Touch   I hold regular surgeries across the constituency. To book an appointment, email  James.MacCleary.mp@parliament.uk   with ‘Surgery request’ in the subject line, including  a brief description of your issue and your full address for verification.   For casework queries, email  James.MacCleary.mp@parliament.uk . My team and I are  working hard to respond as promptly as possible.    
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This is my fourth meeting today, and there’s one more to go after this.

THE HIGHWAY WORKS FUNDING FOR 2025 TO 2026

The first meeting was at the county, and the agenda included council approval
for funding the highway works for 2025 to 2026, which includes funding for the
Alfriston traffic management project. 'm pleased to inform you that the funding
has been approved. In a recent meeting with your parish and highway
offcials, we discussed your parish's requests and comments, which brings us
to the installation of the traffic management scheme , hopefully within the next
couple of months.

By now, you should have received the council tax invoice, which confirms that
the county council has raised the council tax by 4.99%.

COUNTY COUNCIL BUDGET AMENDMENT

At the County Council meeting, an amendment was proposed by Councillors
Tutt and Stephen Shing to revise the Cabinet's report by deleting
paragraph 1.81 and replacing it with the following:

1. Approve, in principle, the draft Council Plan for 2025/26 (Appendix 1)
and authorise the Chief Executive to finalise the plan in consultation with
the relevant Lead Members.

2. Approve the net Revenue Budget estimates totalling £579.6 million for
2025/26, as outlined in Appendix 2 (Medium Term Financial Plan) and
Appendix 3 (Budget Summary), and authorise the Chief Executive, in
consultation with the Chief Finance Officer, Leader, and Deputy Leader,
to make adjustments to the budget summary to reflect the final settlement
and budget decisions, with the following amendments:

Proposed Reinstatement of Savings for Key Services

Older People Directly Provided Services: Milton Grange — £521,000 and

Phoenix Centre — £191,000, Learning Disability Directly Provided Services:

Linden Court - £327,000 and Hookstead — £124,000 and Adults with Mental

Health Needs Supported Accommodation Services — £356,000. Total

proposed revenue amendments: £1,519,000.

Proposed Funding Source, to use of available reserves arising from the

deferral of the May 2025 County Council elections — £1,519,000.

Unfortunately, the amendments were rejected by just three votes, a

disappointing outcome for those advocating for the protection of these

essential services.

Key Changes in the Revised Proposal

Day services at Hookstead (Crowborough) and Milton Grange
(Eastbourne) would continue, but with reduced capacity and operating hours.

Day services at Linden Court would stop, but a satellite service in
Eastbourne would operate two days a week.

The Phoenix Centre (Lewes) would close. If Cabinet agrees to continue
day services at Milton Grange, individuals previously attending Phoenix
Centre could be offered alternative services there or at other locations.

Funding for on-site support services for adults with mental health needs
in supported accommodation and adults at risk of homelessness would be
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withdrawn, but funding would be extended until December 31, 2025 to allow
for transition.

Anew service—nearly identical to the Milton Grange Mental Health
Community Outreach service—would be developed, delivered through the
Councif's Joint Community Regalement Service and Milton Grange Mental
Health Intermediate Care beds.

Four "Steps to Work" job coaches would be retained, working within
Adult Social Care and Health's Learing Disability Directly Provided Services
(LDDPS) day services.

Anew community outreach program would be introduced for people
with learing disabilities who currently use the Community Support Service.

Drug and alcohol recovery services would be restructured and reduced,
assuming additional external funding becomes available as expected.
Concerns Over Impact on Vulnerable Residents
Despite these revisions, these decisions will leave thousands of vulnerable
residents without essential care and daytime services.

The Council could have accepted our amendment to use £1,519,000 in
available reserves, arising from the deferral of the May 2025 County Council
elections, to continue funding these critical services until the transition to a
new unitary authority.

"CALL-IN" ITEMS

My third meeting today was also at County Hall, where we discussed two
“call-in" items that Clir Cross and I brought forward:

1 The proposal to merge Linden Court Day Service for people with a learing
disability with Beeching Park Day Service.

2 The proposal to reduce funding for the housing-related floating support
service.

After two and a half hours of debate, I'm pleased to say that we were able to
vote in favour of referring these items to full council for further debate and a
future decision.

HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING SITES CONSULTATION SUMMARY

Between 18 October and 22 December 2024, East Sussex County Council
conducted a consultation on the proposal to introduce a booking system for
Household Waste Recycling Sites (HWRSS). The consultation received 5,992
responses—the highest number to date for a consultation run by the Council's
Communities, Environment, and Transport department. Additionally, 78
representations were submitted via a dedicated email inbox, and 9 individuals
wrote directly to the Lead Member for Transport and Environment or the
Leader of the Council

The consultation results show that 72.63% of respondents strongly opposed
and 18.61% opposed the introduction of a booking system for HWRSS,
totalling 91.24% against the proposal. It s very disappointing that the County
Council still approved it, disregarding public opinion. This process seems to
have been a waste of time and money.
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EXCEAT BRIDGE — CABINET DECISION

The Cabinet considered a report by the Director of Communities, Economy
and Transport together with a verbal update. Who recommended that Cabinet
defer the decision regarding Exceat Bridge so that new potential opportunities
can be explored.

Defer consideration of this item in light of the developments and Ask officers
tolook into the issues and potential solution that has been raised and bring a
report back to Cabinet.

Since the publication of the report, one of the principal bus operators in East
Sussex has indicated that Exceat Bridge is a higher priority for them than
some of the proposals within the Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP). It is
therefore possible to explore the opportunity to use some BSIP funding for the
original Exceat Bridge replacement scheme, subject to further discussions
and agreement from the Department for Transport.

THE SUSSEX AND BRIGHTON DEVOLUTION CONSULTATION

Since the government's announcement on 5 February 2025, a major package
of devolution has been introduced, with six new areas confirmed to join the
government's Devolution Priority Programme. These areas are Cumbria,
Cheshire & Warrington, Norfolk & Suffolk, Greater Essex, Sussex & Brighton,
and Hampshire & Solent.

This represents one of the largest single packages of mayoral devolution in
England.

The Sussex and Brighton Devolution Consultation is now open, and you can
submit your views on the government's website until 13 April 2025.

This consultation seeks public feedback on a proposal to establish a Mayoral
Combined County Authority for the local government areas of East Sussex
County Council, West Sussex County Council, and Brighton & Hove City
Council (referred to as Sussex and Brighton in this consultation).

Local council leaders from these three councils have formally expressed their
interest in advancing devolution within their area through the creation of a
Mayoral Combined County Authority, with the first mayoral election scheduled
for May 2026,

Before making a final decision on the necessary legislation, the government is
seeking views from interested parties, including residents and workers in the
area.

On 20 March 2025, the East Sussex County Council Cabinet and an
Extraordinary Full Council meeting will convene to approve the proposed joint
submission for the establishment of a single unitary council in East Sussex, as
requested by the government

The interim plan is a high-level, indicative document. It does not represent a
formal gateway or decision point for either the council or the government
within the broader Local Government Reorganisation and English Devolution
process. The plan aims to present a unified submission from all relevant
councils. East Sussex councils have already collaborated to shape this




image5.png
proposal through the East Sussex Council Leaders' Group. The submission of
the interim plan is scheduled for 21 March 2025.

HOUSEHOLD SUPPORT FUND 2025-26

East Sussex County Council has approved the extension of the Household
Support Fund for 2025-26, as outlined below.

The Director of Adult Social Care and Health and the Director of Children’s
Services have been delegated the authority to implement the scheme,
including making detailed allocation decisions. The final allocation for the
delivery partner element is expected to be £3,217,555.

Families with children eligible for Free School Meals will continue to receive
food vouchers during school holidays, helping to ease financial strain.

The distribution of Huggg vouchers will follow the same structure as in
previous years, with allocations as follows:

+ Spring holiday — 2 weeks at £15 per week per eligible family

+ May half-term — 1 week at £15 per eligible family

« Summer holiday — £60 per eligible family

+ October half-term — 1 week at £15 per eligible family

+ Christmas holiday - £50 for the two-week period per eligible family

+ February half-term — 1 week at £15 per eligible family

Overall, this proposal ensures that residents most in need continue to receive
essential financial support in an efficient and effective manner.
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Report  –   Alfriston P C    -    Mon day  17 th   March   202 5     1)   Council Tax increase for 2025    A Council Tax increase of £6.42 a year (for a band D property) has been approved by  Wealden District Council.   The 2.99% increase in Council Tax was recommended to Full  Council which met on 19 th   February.    This increase means that for households in Band D properties their council tax bill will  increase by an additional 12p per week for the 2025/26 Wealden proportion of the Council  Tax share, with other bands adjusted according to the Council Tax formula.   Of the total Council Tax bill, Wealden District Council receives only 8.5% of the collected  Council Tax, which funds essential services such as waste and recycling collections,  planning, street cleaning, environmental protection and free car parking.   The remaining portion of the Council Tax bill supports a variety of public services provided by  East Sussex County Council, Sussex Police, East Sussex Fire and Rescue, and local town  and parish councils.   The ‘opposition’  proposed a ‘nil’ increase for 2025 so that Council Tax payers could benefit  from the prudent management of the former administration but this was voted down.   For further information please contact:  

    Laurence Woolven   Chief Financial Officer   Wealden District Council   e mail :  Laurence.woolven@wealden.gov.uk      Or    Sian Killean   Media and Communications officer   Wealden District Council   Tel: 07970 233231   Ema il:  Sian.killean@wealden.gov.uk  

2)   Council Tax Reduction Scheme bolstered to provide more support for residents   Residents in Wealden are being encouraged to benefit from Wealden District Council’s  Council Tax Reduction Scheme.      At the Full Council meeting held on 19th February , Wealden District Council’s councillors  decided to strengthen the existing scheme by adopting higher income bands. This decision  aims to provide more support for low - income households, improve financial st ability,  encourage employment and align with inflation.      The council has been assisting eligible residents in reducing their Council Tax bills since  2013 and will continue to give its support to the most needed residents of Wealden. The  scheme applies discounts to the Council Tax bills of those who qualify for s upport.      Starting from 1 April 2025, residents will be able to earn more than last year and still receive  help with their Council Tax. By raising the income thresholds, more households in Wealden  with lower incomes can qualify for higher levels of Council Tax reduc tion, easing financial  pressure on those who need it most.     For example, a single person could receive a 100% reduction in their council tax if their  earnings are up to £106.21 a week. A couple with no children could earn up to £156.85 a  week, a couple or lone parent with one child could earn up to £219.84, and a c ouple or lone  parent with two or more children could earn up to £281.58.     Council   Tax reduction for pensioners is prescribed in law and the council cannot change the  scheme for pensioners.   The council can however choose the level of assistance it provides  to our working age residents through our Council Tax Reduction scheme.     Residents can check if they are eligible by following the link below.    Who Can Get Council Tax Reduction  -   Wealden District Council  -   Wealden District Council     For further information please contact :  
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Liane Tew   Head of Digital, Revenue and Benefits   Wealden District Council   Email:   L iane.tew@wealden.gov.uk      Or  Sian Killean   Media and Communications officer   Wealden District Council   Tel: 07970 233231   Email:   Sian.killean@wealden.gov.uk   1)     Exceat Bridge replacement   The very disturbing announcement  a couple of weeks ago   about the planned bridge  replacement funding shortfall caused an absolute furore.  ED&F residents were  understandably shocked and outraged at the prospect of the  A259 being closed for 22  weeks to allow for the suggested (reduced) scheme.   Three options were put forward and Option ‘B’  which was for the new bridge to be a single  lane bridge with traffic light control was proposed as being the only viable solution.     A  meeting at ESCC on Tuesday 4 th   March discussed the options.   Stephen Shing as our  ESCC County Councillor attended the meeting and reported back to me last night that ESCC  had decided to defer the proposal. There is currently no set timeline for when it will be  reconsidered.     2)   District Council Members’ Allowances  –   DG ’s   comment at Full Council on 19 th   February 2025   “Following the publication of an article in last Friday’s Eastbourne Herald I have received  comment from a number of retired residents in East Dean and Friston regarding the proposal  to increase Members’ allowances.     Comment I have received is that:      “it is insensitive at a time when many people are suffering financial hardship”.     Councillor Milward mentioned the current financial crisis just a few moments ago.  Taxes are  increasing, personal allowances are being eroded, Inflation (mentioned in the BBC news this  morning)   is running at  3%,  the winter fuel allowance has been strip ped from 30,000   pensioners in Wealden   and a Council Tax increase of the maximum allowable  (which is far  above the current level of inflation)   is being supported by the Alliance.     Does Cllr Partridge have no conscience about the proposal to increase Members Allowances  in this climate  ?     I request a recorded vote when we get to that stage so that Wealden residents can see just  who has voted for this proposal rather than protect the public interest .     (Disappointingly the motion to increase members’ allowance was approved  22  to  17)     3)   Plans for Local Government Reorganisation (LGR) in East Sussex will take a step  forward next week, as six local councils will come together at their Cabinet and  Full Council meetings to discuss progress.     In  February, the government wrote to local authorities  –   including those in East Sussex  –   formally inviting them to submit proposals to create new structures of unitary authorities  –   which is a single tier of local government responsible for all local service s in the area.     The aim is to create more efficient and effective local government, potentially leading to  streamlined services and cost savings for residents, whether they live in rural, coastal or  urban areas.     Whilst the initial plan, in East Sussex, is to create one single unitary council for East Sussex  by abolishing the five existing district and borough councils and East Sussex County  Council, Wealden’s Cabinet wants to ensure the final outcome is the best i t can be for  Wealden residents. It is keen to see smaller unitaries considered if residents demonstrate a  clear desire for an alternative configuration and the government is flexible over proposals.    
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All councils have made it clear that funding the reorganisation of local government will have  to come from government as it cannot be met from existing councils’ budgets.     A consultation on the plans will be held for all residents across East Sussex.   In the proposal, the six councils have set out to develop a coherent new structure for local  government across Sussex which improves outcomes for residents and communities;  maximises and makes best use of resources now and for the future and is member led  and  developed in collaboration with a range of stakeholders, including public sector partners,  business and VCSE. Proposals recognise that staff in all councils are crucial to delivery  during transition and beyond. Ultimately the structure will need to enh ance local democracy,  local identity, transparency, accessibility, local decision making and accountability as well as  support and drive decision making and public service reform at both Sussex and local level.  This will provide a stronger and unified voic e to help attract investment and tackle priorities.   The government has given the six councils a deadline of September to submit final, much  more detailed proposals.     If approved, a shadow new council would be elected in May 2027 and the date the new  unitary council would formally take over  –   and East Sussex County, Eastbourne, Lewes,  Hastings, Rother and Wealden councils would cease to exist  –   would be April 2028.     In a separate process, the government has agreed to include Sussex in its priority  programme for Devolution, which will transfer some powers from Westminster to a mayoral  combined county authority, made up of East Sussex, West Sussex and Brighton & Hove an d  with an elected mayor. The combined authority would take on strategic powers for areas  including transport, the economy, health, housing and public safety and would work with the  new unitary authorities across the area.     1)     Keep Britain Tidy’s 10th Great British Spring Clean    Keep Britain Tidy’s Great British Spring   Clean campaign, which runs from 21 March  -   6  April,   is calling on residents across Wealden to show they love where they live by taking part  in a mass action litter pick.     Wealden District Council is supporting the charity’s plea to the public to pledge to pick one  bag or more of litter from streets, parks, beauty spots and beaches to protect Wealden’s  vibrant communities and precious wildlife habitats.      The council, in partnership with Biffa, is pleased to be supporting groups from around the  district in their litter picking efforts by supplying  equipment and collecting the bags of litter.       There are several events happening across the district with some of the town and parish  councils involved in organising local litter picks. To get involved and receive equipment for an  event or ongoing litter picking, or for further information please cont act   :   recycling@wealden.gov.uk   Get involved in the Great British Spring   Clean by visiting   www.keepbritaintidy.org/gbspringclean           David Greaves                  17 th   March   2025  
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WEALDEN DISTRICT COUNCIL     NOTICE OF VARIATION  –   PARKING CHARGES     WEALDEN DISTRICT COUNCIL (OFF - STREET PARKING PLACES)   (AMENDMENT 6) ORDER 2015     The Council hereby gives NOTICE in ex ercise   of   its powers  under Section 35C of the   Road Traffic  Regulation Act 1984  and Regulation 25 of the Local Authorities Traffic Orders (Procedure)  (England and Wales) Regulations 1996 of a proposal to vary the current parking tariff for ‘Pay and  Display’ off - street parking in the schedule to the   Wealden District Council (Off - Street Parking  Places) Order  2015   (as amended) as shown below:       Sea Road Car Park  –   Pevensey Bay    

New Charges  Old Charges  

Up to 4 Hrs  £5.00  Up to 4 Hrs  £3.00  

All Day  £6.50  All Day  £4.50  

    The Willows Car Park  –   Alfriston    

New Charges  Old Charges  

Cars  -   up to 1 Hr  £2.50  Cars  -   up to 1 Hr  £1.00  

Cars  –   up to 2 Hrs  £3.50  Cars  –   up to 2 Hrs  £2.00  

Cars  –   up to 3 Hrs  £4.00  Cars  –   up to 3 Hrs  £2.50  

Cars  -   up to 4 Hrs  £4.50  Cars  -   up to 4 Hrs  £3.00  

Cars  –   All  Days  £8.50  Cars  –   All Days  £7.00  

Coaches  –   up to 2 Hrs  £6.00  Coaches  –   up to 2 Hrs  £4.00  

Coaches  –   2 - 3 Hrs  £10.00  Coaches  –   2 - 3 Hrs  £8.00  

Coaches  –   3 - 4 Hrs  £12.00  Coaches  –   3 - 4 Hrs  £10.00  

Coaches  –   per hr  thereafter  £2.00  Coaches  –   per hr  thereafter  £1.20  

    Restrictions for use and penalties for non - compliance with parking provisions, remain the same as  detailed within the order.     The increase will take effect on 1 April 2025.     In all other respects the provisions of the current Order  referred to above will remain in force.     The Order and Appendix with Schedule of locations and charges in more detail is available for  inspection at the offices of Wealden District Council, Council Offices, Vicarage Lane, Hailsham    BN27 2AX         Dated:   Signed:     Wealden District Council, Council Offices, Vicarage Lane, Hailsham BN27 2AX        


